
 

 

Message from Jane Grant, Chief Executive 

(10 January 2025, 16:00pm) 

Dear Colleagues, 

In my first message of 2025, I would like to wish everyone a Happy New Year and 
to thank all staff who worked over the festive period. 
 
Our key focus at this time is to manage the demands the winter brings which this 
year is being compounded by high levels of flu within our communities. We are 
continuing to encourage the public and staff to take the opportunity to get 
vaccinated during this time. Any staff member who would like to do so can attend 
one of our drop-in clinics, running throughout January. No appointment is required, 
and you can find out where the clinics are located here. 
 
I’m delighted to see that two NHSGGC staff members have been recognised in the 
2025 New Year Honours List. Dr Brian Patrick Murphy, previously a Consultant 
Cardiologist, has received an MBE for services to heart failure therapies and to 
people with Motor Neurone Disease (MND). Margaret Clark, Emergency 
Laparotomy Nurse Specialist, has received a British Empire Medal for services to 
the NHS in Scotland. Congratulations to both colleagues for this tremendous 
recognition. 
  
On Monday, the UK’s first safer drugs consumption facility will open in Glasgow. I’d 
like to thank everyone involved in the planning and development of this facility, 
which is the culmination of several years’ work delivered in partnership. It will 
provide a key harm reduction service to some of the most vulnerable in our society. 
Today, I, along with our Chair, Dr Lesley Thomson, the Alcohol and Drugs 
Recovery Services team, and representatives from Glasgow City Council and the 
Integrated Joint Board, met the First Minister, John Swinney, and Cabinet 
Secretary for Health and Social Care, Neil Gray, as part of a ministerial visit ahead 
of the launch. My thanks to everyone who helped facilitate this visit. I look forward 
to seeing the Safer Drugs Consumption Facility have a positive impact as part of 
our holistic approach to tackling addiction. 
 

https://www.nhsggc.scot/your-health/seasonal-flu/


 

 
Dr Saket Priyadarshi, Associate Medical Director for Alcohol and Drug Services in Greater Glasgow and 
Clyde, gives a tour of the facility 

And finally, I’d like to pass on my best wishes to all staff for the year ahead, and 
finish with some lovely patient feedback regarding the Princess Royal Maternity 
staff: 

“I would like to thank the staff in labour ward at the Princess Royal maternity for 
such great care. I was taken to labour ward one morning mid-December and had 
an emergency section that night. A special mention to midwife Carly who looked 
after us that day and also Christie who looked after us on nightshift. 
Both of these midwives really made me feel safe and respected any decisions I 
made. I would also like to thank all the theatre staff involved. Every single one of 
them were friendly and really made sure we had a calm and happy environment 
and made sure our baby girl arrived safely. Can't thank you all enough.” 

Remember, for all your latest news stories, visit our Staffnet Hub: 

GGC-Staffnet Hub - Home (sharepoint.com) 

 

  
It is important to share Core Brief with colleagues who do 

not have access to a computer.  
A full archive of printable PDFs are available on the website 

  
 

https://scottish.sharepoint.com/sites/GGC-Staffnet?xsdata=MDV8MDJ8TWFyZ2FyZXQuQnJvZGllQGdnYy5zY290Lm5ocy51a3xiZmIwMzQ0NjIzOGU0NDMzNzI4ZTA4ZGM2NWQ5M2Q4ZnwxMGVmZTBiZGEwMzA0YmNhODA5Y2I1ZTY3NDVlNDk5YXwwfDB8NjM4NDk3MjMwOTE1NjMzMjI3fFVua25vd258VFdGcGJHWnNiM2Q4ZXlKV0lqb2lNQzR3TGpBd01EQWlMQ0pRSWpvaVYybHVNeklpTENKQlRpSTZJazFoYVd3aUxDSlhWQ0k2TW4wPXwwfHx8&sdata=enN3K2xHaXBlclNXcUVLa0h0bndJR0pWK0FWRmNwTmhLMXh4OCtlY21Pdz0%3d
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Fstaff-recruitment%2Fstaff-communications%2Fcore-brief%2F&data=05%7C01%7CMargaret.Brodie%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7C739176cb8fd441d6c96808db9fb5e069%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638279375717074338%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=xLvOnCivewdZr48QEV2uT8JODkesVc4BHbMYAC%2FGEco%3D&reserved=0

